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(( SLEEVE ))

AGRICULTURAL Net Contents
10 litres
20 litres

SWEEP(R)
NO-TILL Herbicide

A liquid herbicide with wetting agent

DANGER     POISON

WARNING
READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

- DANGER:  MAY BE FATAL IF SWALLOWED.
- NEVER TRANSFER TO OTHER CONTAINERS.
- KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN AND ANIMALS.
- STORE TIGHTLY CLOSED IN ORIGINAL CONTAINER AND IN

A SAFE PLACE.
- CALL A DOCTOR IN CASE OF ACCIDENT

GUARANTEE:  Paraquat 250 g per litre (as dichloride)

REGISTRATION NO. 15843 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

ZENECA Agro,
a business of ZENECA Corp.
250-3115 12th Street N.E.

Calgary, AB T2E 7J2

B93/A-3

PRECAUTIONS

DANGER - May be fatal if swallowed.  Never transfer to other
containers. Keep out of reach of children and animals.  DO NOT
USE SWEEP UNDILUTED. The maximum spray concentration used should



not exceed 2 parts SWEEP to 100 parts water (2.25 L SWEEP to
112 L water).  WEAR RUBBER GLOVES, SAFETY GOGGLES AND A FACE
SHIELD when handling the concentrate.  PREVENT all contact of the
concentrate with the skin and eyes.  AVOID WORKING in spray mist. 
AVOID CONTACT with spray solution.  REMOVE HEAVILY CONTAMINATED
CLOTHING IMMEDIATELY and wash before re-use.  WASH hands and face
thoroughly after spraying and before smoking or taking meals.  DO
NOT CONTAMINATE FEEDS, FOODSTUFFS or WATER SUPPLIES.  STORE IN
ORIGINAL CONTAINER tightly closed, in a safe place away from
children.  If freezing occurs, warm to room temperature and
agitate until reconstituted.  When spraying, avoid application of
drift onto crops, ornamental plants, lawns, grazing areas or
other desirable growth.

FIRST AID

If swallowed, induce vomiting if not already occurring.  Get to
nearest hospital FAST.  THIS IS ESSENTIAL.  If delay unavoidable,
administer fluids and induce further vomiting and contact a
poison control centre.

If in eyes, flush with clean water for 15 minutes and get medical
attention.

If on skin, wash thoroughly with water.  Remove contaminated
clothing immediately; wash before re-use.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

The following information is relevant because SWEEP contains
paraquat. If swallowed, give stomach wash-out and test urine and
gastric aspirate for paraquat.  If positive, give up to 1 litre
of adsorbent suspension (30% Fuller's Earth, activated charcoal
or amberlite resin) mixed with a purgative (MgSO4,Na2SO4 or
mannitol).  Repeat administration of adsorbent suspension for the
next 24 hours, plus purgatives as required.  Maintain and monitor
electrolyte and fluid status daily.  Consider haemodialysis or
haemoperfusion, using charcoal column.  Delay oxygen as long as
possible. If in eyes, treat symptomatically, using antibiotics
and steroids as necessary.

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBER

All hours, 1-800-327-8633 (FASTMED) ONLY for health and
environmental information.

STORAGE

Store in a cool, dry, well ventilated area away from foodstuffs
and out of the reach of children and animals.  Keep product from



freezing.

SPILL CLEANUP

Wear appropriate protective equipment (gloves, glasses, apron)
when attempting to clean up the spill.  If the container is
leaking, secure leak and place the container into a drum or heavy
gauge plastic bag. Contact ZENECA Agro (see EMERGENCY TELEPHONE
NUMBER) for further information.

For spills and leaks - contain the liquid with dikes of Inert
material (soil, clay, kitty litter etc.).  Absorb the spill onto
inert material and shovel into a seal able waste container.

On hard surfaces - sprinkle spill area with detergent and scrub
in a small quantity of water with a coarse broom.  Let stand 10
minutes then absorb onto an inert material and shovel into the
waste container.

On soil - remove the top 15 cm of soil in the spill area and
replace with fresh soil. Dispose of all waste including scrub
brush in accordance with provincial requirements.  For more
information on the disposal of waste and the clean up of spills,
contact the provincial regulatory agency or the manufacturer.

DISPOSAL

Rinse the empty container thoroughly and add the rinsings to the
spray mixture in the tank.  Follow provincial instructions for
any required additional cleaning of the container prior to its
disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further use. 
Dispose of container in accordance with provincial requirements. 
For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and
the cleanup of spills, contact the provincial regulatory agency
or the manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.



(( BOOKLET ))

AGRICULTURAL Net Contents
10 litres
20 litres

SWEEP(R)
NO-TILL Herbicide

A liquid herbicide with wetting agent

DANGER     POISON

WARNING
READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

- DANGER:  MAY BE FATAL IF SWALLOWED.
- NEVER TRANSFER TO OTHER CONTAINERS.
- KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN AND ANIMALS.
- STORE TIGHTLY CLOSED IN ORIGINAL CONTAINER AND IN

A SAFE PLACE.
- CALL A DOCTOR IN CASE OF ACCIDENT

GUARANTEE:  Paraquat 250 g per litre (as dichloride)

REGISTRATION NO. 15843 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

ZENECA Agro,
a business of ZENECA Corp.
250-3115 12th Street N.E.

Calgary, AB T2E 7J2

B93/A-3

PRECAUTIONS

DANGER - May be fatal if swallowed.  Never transfer to other
containers. Keep out of reach of children and animals.  DO NOT
USE SWEEP UNDILUTED. The maximum spray concentration used should
not exceed 2 parts SWEEP to 100 parts water (2.25 L SWEEP to
112 L water).  WEAR RUBBER GLOVES, SAFETY GOGGLES AND A FACE
SHIELD when handling the concentrate.  PREVENT all contact of the



concentrate with the skin and eyes.  AVOID WORKING in spray mist. 
AVOID CONTACT with spray solution.  REMOVE HEAVILY CONTAMINATED
CLOTHING IMMEDIATELY and wash before re-use.  WASH hands and face
thoroughly after spraying and before smoking or taking meals.  DO
NOT CONTAMINATE FEEDS, FOODSTUFFS or WATER SUPPLIES.  STORE IN
ORIGINAL CONTAINER tightly closed, in a safe place away from
children.  If freezing occurs, warm to room temperature and
agitate until reconstituted.  When spraying, avoid application of
drift onto crops, ornamental plants, lawns, grazing areas or
other desirable growth.

FIRST AID

If swallowed, induce vomiting if not already occurring.  Get to
nearest hospital FAST.  THIS IS ESSENTIAL.  If delay unavoidable,
administer fluids and induce further vomiting and contact a
poison control centre.

If in eyes, flush with clean water for 15 minutes and get medical
attention.

If on skin, wash thoroughly with water.  Remove contaminated
clothing immediately; wash before re-use.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

The following information is relevant because SWEEP contains
paraquat. If swallowed, give stomach wash-out and test urine and
gastric aspirate for paraquat.  If positive, give up to 1 litre
of adsorbent suspension (30% Fuller's Earth, activated charcoal
or amberlite resin) mixed with a purgative (MgSO4,Na2SO4 or
mannitol).  Repeat administration of adsorbent suspension for the
next 24 hours, plus purgatives as required.  Maintain and monitor
electrolyte and fluid status daily.  Consider haemodialysis or
haemoperfusion, using charcoal column.  Delay oxygen as long as
possible. If in eyes, treat symptomatically, using antibiotics
and steroids as necessary.

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBER

All hours, 1-800-327-8633 (FASTMED) ONLY for health and
environmental information.

STORAGE

Store in a cool, dry, well ventilated area away from foodstuffs
and out of the reach of children and animals.  Keep product from
freezing.

SPILL CLEANUP



Wear appropriate protective equipment (gloves, glasses, apron)
when attempting to clean up the spill.  If the container is
leaking, secure leak and place the container into a drum or heavy
gauge plastic bag. Contact ZENECA Agro (see EMERGENCY TELEPHONE
NUMBER) for further information.

For spills and leaks - contain the liquid with dikes of Inert
material (soil, clay, kitty litter etc.).  Absorb the spill onto
inert material and shovel into a seal able waste container.

On hard surfaces - sprinkle spill area with detergent and scrub
in a small quantity of water with a coarse broom.  Let stand 10
minutes then absorb onto an inert material and shovel into the
waste container.

On soil - remove the top 15 cm of soil in the spill area and
replace with fresh soil. Dispose of all waste including scrub
brush in accordance with provincial requirements.  For more
information on the disposal of waste and the clean up of spills,
contact the provincial regulatory agency or the manufacturer.

DISPOSAL

Rinse the empty container thoroughly and add the rinsings to the
spray mixture in the tank.  Follow provincial instructions for
any required additional cleaning of the container prior to its
disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further use. 
Dispose of container in accordance with provincial requirements. 
For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and
the cleanup of spills, contact the provincial regulatory agency
or the manufacturer.

PRODUCT INFORMATION

SWEEP is specially formulated for the agricultural producer who
wishes to conserve energy, money, soil moisture and time, to
prevent or lessen soil erosion and protect emerging crop
seedlings from damage by wind-blown soil.

SWEEP, the No-Till herbicide, can accomplish these positive
benefits when used in programmes of chemical summerfallow.
SWEEP is versatile, yet the many variables such as climate, crop,
soil and weed species require the user to plan the use of SWEEP
to suit the conditions of the land to be summerfallowed.

SWEEP is adaptable and easy to use with the following directions.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the



directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Use clean (non-turbid) water for spraying.  Applications made on
cloudy days, during dull sunlight or just prior to or during
periods of darkness, will generally increase the subsequent
effectiveness of the treatment. To insure the success of a
chemical summerfallow programme, winter annuals must be
controlled with 2,4-D, MCPA or GLEAN(R) with a late fall
(preferred) or early spring application in the fallow year. DO
NOT APPLY BY AIR.

CHEMICAL SUMMERFALLOW:  SWEEP is recommended for application only
with ground sprayers.  For control of emerged annual grasses on
summerfallow, apply SWEEP at 1.7 to 2.25 L in 112 to 200 L of
water per hectare when annual grasses are in the 2-4 leaf stage. 
Apply at 2.25 L per hectare under dry conditions or if weed
population is very dense.  Use 150 to 200L of water when weeds
are in the 4 leaf stage.  In most seasons, 2 applications will be
required for annual grass control; one in late May or early June
and another in late July or early August.

If broad-leaved weeds such as wild buckwheat or other hard to
kill broad-leaved weeds are present at the time of application or
between applications of SWEEP, apply one of the following SWEEP
tank mixes, or a separate application of a broad-leaved weed
herbicide registered for summerfallow use.
Tank Mixes: SWEEP may be tank mixed with GLEAN(R), 2,4-D, MCPA,
bromoxynil plus MCPA, BANVEL(R) plus 2,4-D or LOROX(R) plus MCPA. 
Before tank mixing, consult labels of these herbicides for
recommended rates, soil pH, cropping and rotation restrictions. 
GLEAN(R) and LOROX(R) L plus MCPA should only be applied once per
season.
NOTE:  Tank mixes of SWEEP with amine formulations of 2,4-D, MCPA
and dicamba should be sprayed immediately and not allowed to
stand overnight or the effectiveness of the spray will be
reduced.

CLEANING SPRAYERS:  Thoroughly wash equipment after spraying -
Use AGRAL(R) 90 at 60 mL per 100 L of water, flush and spray out,
then thoroughly rinse with clean water.  When possible, fill
sprayer with clean water and let stand overnight, then empty.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons



or property arising from the use or handling of this product, and
accepts the product on that condition.

GLEAN(R) and LOROX(R) are registered trademarks of E.l. DuPont de
Nemours and Company Inc.
BANVEL(R) is a registered trademark of Sandoz Crop Protection
Corp.
SWEEP(R) and AGRAL(R) go are registered trademarks of ZENECA
Limited, England

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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